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The Shrinersô Pledge 
 
I pledge allegiance to my flag 
and to the country for which it 
stands, one nation, under  
G-D, indivisible, with liberty 
and justice for all. 

KISMET SHRINE RECOGNIZED AT LI DUCKS GAME  

Ý Imperial SessionðJune 29th to July 5th 

Charlotte, NC (Kismetôs dinner on July 
1st) 

Ý Rescheduled Stated MeetingðJuly 16th  

Ý Amityville Beach BBQ and Chili Cookoff 
CompetitionðJuly 15th 

Ý NY MetsðJuly 24th  

Ý Fall MASA Virginia BeachðSept 5-8 

Ý Ceremonial RehearsalðSep 17th 

Ý Ceremonial and Oktober-FEZtðOct 6th 

Ý Night at the RacesðNov 3rd 

Keep an eye open for these upcoming events: 

JulðAug 2012 

A group of Nobles, their families and friends enjoyed an 
entertaining day of  baseball played by the Long Island Ducks 
of the Atlantic League of Professional Baseball at Bethpage 
Ballpark  in Islip on Sunday, May 20, 2012. The weather was 
76 degrees all day.  
Potentate Russell Magidson and Assistant Rabban Greg 
Feldman were pictured on the scoreboard in their fezzes. 
Kismet Shrine was also recognized on the scoreboard as one 
of the groups in attendance. The group was also joined at the 
event by Kismet Noble and Deputy Grand Master of Masons in 
the State of New York RW William (Bill) Thomas. 
  
In addition to all of the attendees enjoying the afternoon 
together, money was also raised for the Kismet Shrine 
Hospital Patient Transportation Fund. 

Having fun and helping kids  

is what Kismet is about  

Join in  the fun!  

Thanks to Kenny and his friend Daffaney for clowning with 
the Floral Park lodge and the Elks club at their party for 
children from the Queens Psych Center.  My thanks to 
Richie and John and my wife Grace for clowning at the 
Cystic Fibrosis walk for the cure at Rye Playland.  Not only 
are we giving children and adults a reason to smile and 
laugh and flying the Kismet Shriners flag, but also raising few 
hundred dollars for our clown unit.  We will then use that 
money to support the kismet transportation fund, the sneaker 
fund and our hospitals.  Without the help of our clowns this 
charity would not be successful.  My heartfelt thanks to our 
team.  - Silly 



KISMET½S 2011 DIVAN AT A GLANCE 
Potentate Ill. Sir Russell L. Magidson (Lady Hana)  

 649 7th Avenue, New Hyde Park NY 11040  

 Phone: 516-522-0620, Email: RLMagidson@gmail.com 

Chief Rabban  Michael Iannone   Phillip42@optonline.net, 917-297-6808 

Assistant Rabban Greg Feldman   GFeldman@mwellp.com, 516-242-1072 

High Priest & Prophet George Heyen   clown04@verizon.net, 516-599-2550 

Oriental Guide  Michael J. Finocchio   travelermjf@optonline.net , 516-647-4372 

Treasurer  Alphonse Graziose  ButchG123@hotmail.com, 516-369-0019 

Recorder  Ill. Joseph A Santillo PP  kismet2006@optonline.net, (516) 287-0974 

Captain of the Guard Larry C. Dittmer   fieldmarshal1@optonline.net  

Outer Guard  David Rothstein   davidrothstein@verizon.net, 917-322-9136 

Membership Chairman Mike Smith   mickdog@gmx.com, 516-322-2922 

Director   Leo Johnson   mrbigs72@gmail.com, 718-778-6922 

Hospital Transportation Chairman Sam Zakian zakiansl@aol.com, 516-798-3373 

Hospital Transportation Co-Chairman John Hassell jhassell1937@optonline.net 

Boss Clown  John Kelly III   JohnJKellyIII@gmail.com 

Events Coordinator   David Rothstein 

Public Relations Chairman  John Kelly III 

Heads of Culinary   Fred & Ian Frankel 

Colonel of Units   Franklin Donato 

Mini Choppers   Ken Ruffino 

Yacht Club   Alphonse Graziose 

Chief Bandassador   Christopher Monturi 

Donor Relations   Robert Di Carlo 

Trustees    Ill. Donald Harrison, PP  

    Ill. Charles Schueler, PP 

    Ill. Robert Seldomridge, PP  

    Ill. Louis Barazotti, PP 

    Ill. Joseph Savaglio, PP 

Building Management  Leo Johnson 

    Lou Morales 

    Ill. Joe Santillo, PP 

    Ernie Crumb 

    John Pecorella 

Chief Aide   Noble Richard Sherriff 

Chief Ambassador in Memorium Ill. George Christie 

Chaplain    Charles V. Bunton 

Photographers   Tom Crawford 

    Melvin Eckhaus 

    Michael J. Mucaria 

Speakers Bureau   Ill. Charles L. Schueler Jr., PP 

Endowments, Wills and Gifts  Ill. Donald P. Harrison, PP 

Hadji Director   Robert Borst 

 

Living Past Potentates: 
Ill. Willard F. Whitney, 1985 

Ill. William J. Devine, 1987 

Ill. Robert J. Haller, 1988 

Ill. Robert E. Lewis, 1991 

Ill. Robert W. Howard, 1992 

Ill. Donald Harrison, 1996 

Ill. Louis F. Barazotti, 1997 

Ill. Charles L. Schueler, Jr., 1998 

Ill. John E. Schwartzman, 2001 

Ill. Robert F. Smith III, 2002 

Ill. George R. Wacob, 2003 

Ill. Kenneth Sussman, 2004 

Ill. Robert Seldomridge 2005 

Ill. Joseph A. Santillo, 2006 

Ill. Mark Suckle, 2007 

Ill. Edward Chaini, 2008 

Ill. Michael L. Marmo III, 2009 

Ill. William T. Francis, 2010  

Ill. Joseph Savaglio, 2011 

 

Shriners Hospitals Board Members 
 

Ill. Lou F. Barazotti, PP (Boston, Emeritus) 

Ill. Charles Scheuler, Jr., PP (Philadelphia, Emeritus) 

Ill. Joseph Santillo, PP (Philadelphia, Associate) 

Ill. Joseph Savaglio, PP (Philadelphia) 

Noble Greg Feldman (Boston, Associate) 



Notes From the Divan  

The Pote 
Noblesð 
 
The year is passing quicklyðweôve done quite a lot and still have much ahead of us. I give 
my sincerest thanks to everyone whoôs been coming out and supporting Kismetôs various 
events and parties. Theyôve all been a lot of fun and for a great cause. Those of you who 
have not been joining in have been missing quite a lot.  
 
If you havenôt yet seen them, the new set of television advertisements for Shriners Hospitals 
have begun to air on a number of stations. If you have not happened across one, you can 
head to youtube.com and search for ñShriners Hospitals for Children Love to the Rescue.ò 
Youôll see a number of ads that focus on the impact weôve had on our patients. Thatôs what 
being a Shriner is about, and thatôs the positive impact that we can have on people. According 
to Tampa, in the short time that the ads have been running: 
Å Visits to the Shriners Hospitals for Children website are up 25%. 
Å E-newsletter signups and website registrations are up 11.71% and 11.16% respectively. 
Å Downloads of our application for care document are up 11.58%. 
Å Donation transactions are up 3.72%. 
Å Total donations are up 10.02%.  

This is a very tangible result of the initial ads, and we can expect things to get only better. 
 
Due to Imperial Session in Charlotte, we will not have our stated meeting on the first Monday  
in July (the 2nd) - instead we will meet on the third Monday which is the 16th. Please join us 
for dinner at 7pm, meeting at 8pm. We will have a presentation about the wonderful work 
done  at the Boston hospital. We will not have a stated meeting in August as I will be traveling 
to visit my Lady Hanaôs family in Korea for a few weeks. In addition, since we will all be 
heading to Fall MASA at Virginia Beach, we will have our September meeting on the third 
Monday in September, the 17th. This will be our last meeting before we hold our Fall 
Ceremonial and we will be rehearsing and preparing for the event. Only the Divan and 
members of the Hadjii are required to come in order to get ourselves ready for the 
Ceremonial. Everyone else, of course, is welcome to hang out in Club Kismet. 
 
Excitement continues to grow with regards to the Shriners Hospitals Night at Citi Field on the 
24th of July. This is expected to be a tremendous event and I hope that you will take part in it. 
Your participation will help shape the publicôs image of Shriners.  
 
On October 6th, Kismet will have our annual Ceremonial and Oktober-FEZt. All Nobles who 
were obligated this year are required to attend the Ceremonial and we encourage you to bring 
your Ladies to the Oktober-FEZt to show her the group that youôve associated with. The cost 
for Oktober-FEZt is only $25 per-person. New Nobles: Your lady is free! 
 
Our own Noble Chris Fightmaster has started regular Movie Nights, every third Friday up in 
Club Kismet. We will keep this a smoke-free event to make it more comfortable for everyone. 
Remember, come by Club Kismet and enjoy the food and fellowship on the off-Mondays. The 
club is yours to enjoy as a Noble and one of the benefits of membership at Kismet Shrine.  
 
In order to save costs for Kismet, this may be the last issue of The Fez that will be printed and 
mailed to you. If we have your email address (if youôve been receiving my emails about 
upcoming events then we do) you will begin getting The Fez electronically and not printed. 
For the rest of you: if you want electronic delivery just email me at Pote@KismetShriners.org 
and let me know. If you are not enrolled in electronic delivery then you will continue to enjoy 
the printed version of The Fez. 
 
Nobles, I remind you that Kismet can only grow and better support our hospitals with your 
involvement in our events as well as the business meetings. Everyone needs to take part in 
Kismetôs activities as well as to spread the word to our friends and families. If you have ideas 
for fund-raisers, events or clubs, step up to the plate and take a swing. Remember that 
armchair quarterbacks never win any games. 
 
Nobles, I am truly enjoying this year as Potentate and hope that I am having a positive impact 
on Kismet Shrine. Enjoy your summer and remember that we Always Have Time for Kids! 
 
  - Russell L. Magidson 



Notes From the Divan  

Oriental  

Guide 

Will be traveling the East coast Canada to the Florida keys this Summer on several 
small trips hope to see my Masonic brothers in other States and will be thinking of 
you  --- yah right . To all be safe and enjoy this Summer season and see you soon !  
 

I hope everyoneôs Summer is going along well. Kismet got the Summer of 2012 off to a 
great start with the Hicksville Memorial Day Parade. Although it was a bit warm, we still 
managed to have a good time during the parade and then at Klub Kismet for some well-
deserved rest and relaxation. If you were not able to march this year ï thereôs always 
next year.  
Donôt forget, Kismetôs Beach Party and BBQ are on Saturday July 15th at Amityville Beach 
Park. Save those appetites for some great burgers, franks and noble-made chili.  
BATTER UP! Kismet Day at Citi Field with the Metôs is on July 24th. Come on down and 
support the Metôs; Kismet Shrine and Shrinerôs Hospitalôs for Children. 
Also, please take note that there is a rescheduled September meeting. Why??? Because 
itôs time to grab your fez and sun tan lotion and head on down to Virginia Beach for Fall 
MASA from Sept 4th to the 9th and support our very own Illustrious Lou Barazotti. On a 
personal note, I would like to thank all those of you who have extended to me, your kind 
words and well-wishes for my father you was involved in a very serious auto accident back 
in April. Your thoughts and prayers are sincerely appreciated. On a happier note, I am in 
the process of compiling from the Internet, everything that I can find on Kismetôs history. I 
have quite a bit already and Iôm sure youôll find it as fascinating as I do. Enjoy the rest of 
your Summer! From atop the fortress wallé 
 
-Larry Dittmer fieldmarshal1@optonline.net ǒ 
larryd@volkertprecision.com 
(516) 361-5044 

Captain of 
the Guard 

 

July 4th is here and so is another Imperial Session. As I write this, I am preparing to depart for 
Charlotte and enjoy the fun, fellowship, and business of being a Shriner. Each year gets more 
fun. I hope more of our new Nobles will come out and play. We are at the Kismet Oasis every 
Monday night. There is food and drinks. We are there watching sports, playing pool and prac-
ticing ritual. There is something for every Brother and Noble.  
I hope to see many of you at our Family Picnic on July 15th in Amityville. Come fly a kite or 
throw a ball or Frisbee. It will be nice to relax at the beach. I hope to see many of our Nobles 
there. If you have a great Chili recipe and are up for the challenge why donôt you enter our 
Kismet Chili Cook-off. Otherwise, bring your taste buds and become a judge. We have prizes. 
Please mark your calendars for October-FEZt on October 6th. This will be our ceremonial and 
dinner dance afterward at Kismet Shrine. There will even be a cocktail mixer sponsored by the 
Divan and Past Potentate Ladies of Kismet Shrine. We had a great time last year with over a 
hundred people attending. Check out the next Fex for more info on the ceremonial and the 
dinner dance.  
All Kismet social events are open to our Ladies, masonic brothers, family, and friends. Letôs 
keep the momentum going. We are past the halfway point of 2012. 

Assistant 

Rabban 

Chief 

Rabban 

Entering 2012, our hospitals are as relevant as ever. According to the editor of Time Magazine. 
we have an estimated 11.5 million people in the United States who are undocumented. Like it 
or not the passage of the Affordable Health Care Act has brought a very important issue to the 
forefront. What do we do about our fellow human beings who do not have heath care. For years 
Fraternal Service organizations have been filling the needs of society before government 
programs were developed and long after for that matter. Part of having a better life in this 
country, includes the resources to give children the best health care possible. Our screening 
clinics in schools and at functions where predominately immigrant children attend, are an 
excellent idea. Nobles, by supporting our hospitals we are helping to keep the dream of health 
care alive for all children. Nobles who are members of a club or unit are greatly encouraged to 
join and get involved. The strength of our Shrine depends upon nobles like you. God Bless. 



From elsewhere in the desert  

Road Runners 

The Outer 
Guard 

We are working on the Night at the Races fund-raiser for November 3rd. The 
planning is coming along very well and is very much a group effort.  

Put the date on your calendars and stay tuned for more details. 

Thank you to everyone involved in the planning: Sam, Linda, Maria, Theresa, 
Robert, Sue, John H., John K., George, Nancy, Mike, Larry and Greg. 

From the Events Coordinator 

It has been my pleasure to organize group outings for the Nobles, family and friends of 
Kismet Shrine over the past year. Enjoyable times were had by those who attended the 
New York Islanders game earlier this year and the Long Island Ducks game in May. Not 
only was it a time for members of Kismet to enjoy time together at a sporting event, the 
events also raised money for the Kismet Shrine Hospital Patient Transportation Fund. 

Our next big event is SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN DAY at Citi Field on the 
evening of Tuesday, July 24, 2012 at 7:10 PM. A portion of the proceeds from every ticket 
sold by us will be donated back to Kismet Shrine by the New York Mets and will in turn be 
donated equally to the Boston and Philadelphia Shriners Hospitals. 

In the future, I hope to plan many more outings and special events for the Nobles, family 
and friends of Kismet Shrine that will be enjoyable and raise funds for the Hospital Patient 
Transportation Fund and the Shriners Hospitals for Children. 

Please let me know if you have an idea for an event that you would like to plan. I have 
contacts at most of the professional sporting organizations in the Metropolitan New York 
area and have been organizing group events for years. I welcome new ideas and the 
assistance of other Nobles in planning, promoting, and selling tickets to events. I hope to 
receive feedback from many of my fellow nobles. 

 - David Rothstein 

Nobles and their Ladies and families, please be on the look out for the new Shriner 
commercials now airing on your television. I would be interested in your opinion on 
the commercial and when and where you saw it? Do you think the commercial was 
effective and attractive? Was the commercial shown on a channel you usually 
watch? Was the commercial something you were proud of? Basically it is important to 
me to receive your feedback so we can know if our money is being spent 
wisely. Personally I like the commercial. It is the first one of a proposed three and a 
new branding campaign for our Hospital Systems. As Shriners we are dedicated to 
the children and this is an attempt to do something positive. Please send your 
comments to  me, John Kelly.  

Thanks  

Public 

Relations 

Clowns 

We would like to say thanks to our new ñPowder Puffò associates.  These ladies are family 
and friends who are willing to come out and help the Clown Unit raise money and give 
children a reason to smile.  We recently were asked to help ñGreatStridesò,  a walk to find a 
cure for Cystic Fibrosis.  There were hundreds of people raising money for this worthy cause 
and we raised a few dollars for our unit for our charities.  The week before that we were 
asked by the Floral Park Masonic Lodge to assist them and the local Elks Club host their 
28th  annual party for the children from the Queens Psych Unit, again our ladies were there 
to help and assist.  There are some days we are represented at a few events on the same 
day.  Memorial Day we were at four different locations.  Because we pull together as a team 
of Masons and their families, we are able to fulfill our commitment to being the place where 
Masons have fun, with their families, raising money for the best charity we know- Shriners 
Hospitals for Children.  Kismet Shrine on Long Island in New York may not be a big or large 
group, be I firmly believe we are filled with wonderful men, their women and children.  All of 
us dedicated to the Children of Shriners Hospitals. 

 ñkeep óem smilingò 

Silly Kelly 



Nobles helping nobles  

Noblesðthis is your opportunity to showcase your business and/or skills to all who read The Fez. All things being equal, 
why not support your Fraternity by working with Brother Masons and Shriners before a stranger.  

To help defray the cost of The Fez, business card advertising will cost only $50/year 

 

To place your business card here, contact the Fez editor. 


